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The following table from Fiedler, Kennedy and Henry, 2020 (submitted to IEAM 6/2020) compares 
drinking water HBVs for five perfluoroalkyl acids (PFBA, PFHxA, PFOA PFBS PFOS) and HFPO NH4

+ values 
across US state, US federal and other countries.  Note the wide differences in HBVs across these 
jurisdictions for the same PFAA:  300x PFBA; 11x PFHxA; 17,647x PFOA; 6,670x PFBS; 1,698x PFOS; 5X 
HFPO NH4

+. 

 



The Interstate Technology and Regulatory Council (ITRC) has published information on their website 
(http://pfas-1.itrcweb.org) about the differences between state and federal health based values.  The 
following excerpt (emphasis added) highlights the need for exercising caution when adopting an HRV 
from another jurisdiction.  Although this text refers only to differences among US state and federal 
agencies, these same differences exist among other countries as well.   

“As of September 2019, regulatory human health–based guidance values and/or standards 
have been derived for 16 PFAAs, two polyfluoroalkyl precursors, and one fluorinated ether 
carboxylate (FECA) by state and/or federal agencies in the United States. The values for these 
nonpolymeric PFAS vary across programs, with differences due to the selection and 
interpretation of different key toxicity studies, choice of uncertainty factors, and approaches 
used for animal-to-human extrapolation. The choice of exposure assumptions, including the 
life stage and the percentage of exposure assumed to come from non-drinking water sources, 
also differs…These same key decision points also underlie the differences that exist in the 
other perfluoroalkyl substance regulatory values…”.  

Another contemporary reference expressing the same concern is Cordner et al., 2019 (pdf of the 
publication provided with this document).  That publication compares PFOA drinking water health 
based values, uncertainty factors, exposure parameters etc. in different jurisdictions within the 
US.   

Therefore, we believe it is critical that the California Air Resources Board and the Office of 
Environmental Health Hazard Assessment be aware of these methodological differences in adopting or 
adapting health reference values developed by other government agencies or authoritative bodies for 
California.  To the extent CARB and OEHHA identify such values for potential use in the Air Toxics Hot 
Spots program, or for any other purpose, we ask that OEHHA adjust these values as necessary to reflect 
California risk assessment methodologies and policies.  This approach will ensure consistency in 
application of uncertainty factors, route-to-route extrapolation approaches, sensitive target 
populations, etc, and will result in more scientifically rigorous HRVs to support future screening and 
regulatory decisions. 

http://pfas-1.itrcweb.org/

